Sydney Russell Primary School Newsletter Issue 05 Friday 11th October 2019

School Lunch

PLEASE REMEMBER

If your child has moved into **Year 3,4,5,or 6** and they have a school lunch you must pay for this via your parent pay account. Where there are outstanding debts, parents will be contacted and expected to provide a packed lunch until the debt is cleared.

If you think you may be eligible for free school meals then you can apply online at

https://www.lbbd.gov.uk/school-meals

Packed Lunch

If your child brings a packed lunch please make sure you provide healthy options.

There should be

NO nuts or nut products of any kind,
NO fizzy or energy drinks, no chocolate bars, packets of biscuits or sweets.

LUNCHBOXES SHOULD BE CLEARLY NAMED

For advice on what to put in your child's lunchbox please visit

https://www.nhs.uk/change4life/recipes/healthierlunchboxes

Breakfast Club

As explained in a recent letter to users, The Breakfast Club prices will be increasing after half term.

The cost will now be £17.50 per week.

Breakfast Club doors open at 07.45am. Wholemeal Toast and Healthy Cereals are provided.

Please make sure you make regular weekly payments via your parent pay accounts.

Your child will not be admitted if your Breakfast Club account falls into arrears.

After School Clubs



This week is the final week of after school clubs this term.

Letters will be given out when we return after the half term break for children to select the clubs they would like to be considered for.

Clubs will re-commence the week beginning

4th November 2019

NiteOwls

The NiteOwls visited Reception and KS1 on Thursday 10th October 2019.

The Niteowls visit schools so that children can experience the wonderful world of owls by bringing nature to the safe environment of your school. Their visit is **COMPLETELY FREE** of charge to schools.

As part of the experience, the children were given the opportunity to have their photographs taken with the owls.

We hope you take the opportunity to purchase the photographs, which not only provide a lasting memory of an exciting experience, but also help the Niteowls to continue to visit schools without charge.



School Photographs



Orders for school photographs will be collected on

30th October 2019.

Please get your orders in on time to avoid extra charges.

End of Term



DON'T FORGET

School closes on

Thursday 17th October 2019 at 3.00pm.

School re-opens on

Monday 28th October 2019

at 08.55am (registration)

House Cup Winners

This terms House Cup Winners

Pegasus